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April 2017 
Dear Friends 

“For I know the plans I have for you,” declares the Lord, “plans to prosper you and 

not to harm you. Plans to give you hope and a future.” (Jer 29:11) 

 

Hi. 

Happy Easter! 

Do you remember MingGe who was adopted by John and Danelle in ‘09? 

Danelle sent me a picture she took when they came 

to the orphanage in ShenYang, China (Our 

Dream Home) to pick MingGe up in 2009.  

MingGe is not a kid anymore. She is growing 

up so fast. I am so grateful for MingGe’s life. 

God had plans for her since her birth. Now, 

she has hope and a future with a wonderful 

Mom and Dad.  

 

   I hope that Spring is going well for you all.  You might be surprised to hear that I am 

here in USA with Elaine. I will be here for 2 weeks to see my sister in LA and to spend 

time with Elaine. I will go back to China on April,26th. Here is a message from Elaine. 

 

It is like old times being with Migyeong again. I am 

very encouraged by her telling me she thinks my health 

is  better than last year. Thank you for your prayers and 

good wishes. My friend, Kieth also needs prayers since 

her Mom recently went to heaven. She has been so 

wonderful to take care of me in every way while also 

being with her Mom every day. Please, continue to pray for my complete recovery.  

 

Now, I would like to share news about our children.  It’s very strange to be talking 

about our children while I am across the ocean, but I’m glad to be sending our News 

Letter with Elaine.  

I want to tell you about Sam(YongEn) who is a boy with spinal bifida who is relying on a 



wheelchair. He has been learning to drive a special car for the handicapped since last 

June. Finally, he got a driver’s license in March. I am so proud of him. He still has English 

class with three Chinese kids every Friday afternoon. Please, lift his future up 

continually. It is not easy for the disabled people to find a job here. Especially, there are 

many obstacles. Disabled people have a hard time going to work since there are many 

stairs in the building. I believe that God will have plans to give him hope and a future. 

The left picture below is Sam with Elaine when he was very young and the picture on the 

right is his Driver ’s license.  

 

           

About WenFang and WenGao:  

A massage is a very common in China as you know. WenGao and WenFang both have 

cerebral palsy. WenFang is a quite smart girl although she is not able to speak but, we 

can communicate by a body language. In the picture, you can see WenFang and 

WenGao trying to massage their caregivers. Isn’t it wonderful to see that WenFang and 

WenGao wanted to show their love to their caregivers?  They are such lovely children!  

 

 

 

Please, pray for our children’s health at Dream Home. 



Last time, I shared about Meimei and her boy friend with you. 

MeiMei almost decided to get marry with him. However, she felt 

that the man is not the one she wanted to marry. The man still calls 

me, but I respect MeiMei’s decision. We were not able to find a job 

for MeiMei, so I hired her as an assistant of our Masseuse. She is 

doing well with children. She will be 25 years old this coming June. 

Please, pray for her strength physically and her future. She used 

to get a cold very frequently. 

 

Special news 

One of our caregivers has been at Dream Home for 11 years. After two years, she 

became a widow. She is 62 years old now. She looks much younger 

than her age and she is very healthy. She is living 

with her married son’s family and has one 

grandson. Here in China it is very common that 

parents are living with their married children. 

Now, we have good news. Last Fall, somebody 

introduced a man to her and they decided to 

spend the rest of their life together. So, I invited 

her and the man for a special lunch with all our staff to 

celebrate her new life. We were very happy to see this new couple. Please, pray for 

their new life. Now, we have a new caregiver to replace her. It seems that the new 

caregiver is patient and loves children.  Thank you God for our new caregiver. 

 

Another good News 

 

Katelyn is an English teacher who came from 

USA to a private school in ShenYang, China. 

She volunteered to teach English to ZhiLei since 

Sophie and Alice had left. She also comes to our 

Dream Home every Tuesday. ZhiLei is so blessed 

to have Katelyn teach him English before he 

leaves for USA with his adopted family this 

Summer. Please, pray continually for ZhiLei’s  

time of adoption.  



 

We are very thankful that we have you all as our partners.  We thank you so much, with 

our hearts, for all your love and support. You guys are very special to us and the children. 

God bless you.  

 

Lastly, we would like to clarify the intent of the two donation options for us: donations 

to World Outreach are for MIGYEONG  KANG personally while donations sent to 

“Ambassadors Of Joy” in Texas are for the ministry here in Shenyang with the 

orphans and their needs at our discretion. Again, we are so appreciative of your support 

financially and in prayer! We would have to close up shop for sure without you all 

standing with us! 

Love, Migyeong and Elaine 

Ambassadors of Joy(China) 

508 West Lookout Drive St 14-1005 

Richardson, TX 75080  

 OR 

World Outreach 

P. O. Box 747 

Live Oak, Ca. 95953  

With “MIGYEONG KANG- China” in the memo of the check.  For “online” donations, 

go to www.worldoutreach.info where you can donate via PayPal or using a Credit 

card or Debit card  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.worldoutreach.info/



